EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Meeting of East Lulworth Parish Council held on 
Tuesday 15th May 2018 at 7.20p.m at the Terrace Room, Courtyard at Lulworth Castle.


Councillors 
Present:	Mr Paul Pinnock (Chairman)
	Mr Matthew Barnes
	Mrs Judith Jesty
	Mrs Jenny Manuel
	Mrs Fay Nuttall
	Mr James Weld
	
In attendance:	2 Members of the Public
	County Cllr Cherry Brooks
	District Cllr Barry Quinn
	PC Jephcott
	Liz Maidment (Clerk)

18/19/001 Election of Chairman for 2018/19
a)	Mrs Manuel proposed Mr Paul Pinnock as Chairman. This was seconded by Mr Barnes. Mr Paul Pinnock was the only nomination for Chairman. It was unanimously agreed that Mr Paul Pinnock was elected Chairman for the coming year.

It was resolved that Mr Paul Pinnock was elected Chairman.

b)	Mr Paul Pinnock accepted the position of Chairman and duly signed his
Declaration of Acceptance of Office form.
18/19/002 Election of Vice-Chairman for 2018/19
a) Mr Weld proposed Mr Matthew Barnes as Vice-Chairman. This was seconded by Mr Pinnock. Mr Matthew Barnes was the only nomination for Vice-Chairman. It was unanimously agreed that Mr Barnes was elected Vice-Chairman for the coming year.

     It was resolved that Mr Matthew Barnes was elected Vice-Chairman.

b) Mr Matthew Barnes accepted the position of Vice-Chairman and duly signed his Declaration of Acceptance of Office form.
18/19/003  Public Participation Period
a) A resident likes the progress of the social committee, but asked if it would be a good idea to have an additional meeting of the committee to come up with ideas. Cllr Manuel will be undertaking a leaflet drop regarding the Commemorative Stone and is happy to post invites at the same time. A suggestion was to hold a “Big Lunch” event which is a national scheme with its aim is to get as many people as possible across the whole of the UK to have lunch with their neighbours. It was proposed that this could take place at the Shoot Run. 
b) PC Jephcott asked if residents have any concerns about the festivals. As part of the Neighbourhood Policy Team she held a Meet the Team event just before the Parish Council meeting. It was commented upon that it would be better to have all the camping within the walls as otherwise there will be a lot of people walking through the village. A pedestrian route will go via the Weld Arms and bypass, but it was felt that people will not use it and will take the shortest route. This concern will need to be fed back to the event management team. It was advised that if there are any problems, then people should phone the 24hour resident’s hotline.
c) The Police is promoting beach hut security as there have been numerous break ins. 
d) Cllr Quinn asked PC Jephcott about the cycle race that took place on 13th May as neither the Parish Council or the Weld Estate were informed. She wasn’t aware of the race, but she will find out if the Police were notified. The race consisted of 10 laps and involved going round the two 90 degree bends in the village. It was commented upon that they were extremely lucky that there was not an accident and it was suggested that they should have used the bypass. Marshalls should have been in place at these two points. PC Jephcott stated that the Police do look at the events and make sure that they do not clash. Cllr Quinn explained there is a Code of Conduct in operation, but the organisers do not always abide by them.
e) Cllr Manuel presented Cllr Weld with £3100 to go towards the Commemorative Stone which includes £1500 from an old Keepfit Club.

18/19/004  Apologies
None
18/19/005   Declarations of Interest and Grant of Dispensations
Mr Weld declared his interest in the agenda item about Bestival and Camp Bestival.

18/19/006   Minutes of the previous meeting held on Tuesday 27th March 2018
It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 27th March 2018 were an accurate record of that meeting and were signed by the Chairman.

18/19/007   Resignation of Councillor
Cllr Nuttall formally resigned from her post as Parish Councillor. Cllr Pinnock thanked her for her hard work and that the Parish Council is sorry to see her go. The vacancy will be advertised on the noticeboards and online. It is hoped that a person will be co-opted at the next meeting. 
18/19/008   Reports
a) County Cllr Brooks
i) A new programme has been launched to reduce Dorset’s carbon footprint.
A fund of over £2.15m is available to help improve energy efficiency and develop renewable energy projects.
ii) The Purbeck resurfacing schedule for 2019 has been delayed, however anything urgent will be investigated.
iii) The library self-service kiosks are currently being refurbished. They are extremely successful and are used for 90% of the transactions.
iv) The Dorsetforyou website is being updated and the main pages will go live in mid-May.
v) There will be a juridical review of the health services in Dorset and it will take place in London from 17th to 19th June.
vi) [bookmark: _GoBack]Work has been carried out towards a feasibility study on the bypass. The Army have the established rights for it, however the Defence Infrastructure Organisation are not willing to contribute. It is envisaged that the project will go ahead, but it will not be top priority as there is no match funding. It is estimated that the total works will be £97,000. It was questioned what the criteria is for a black spot classification as there has been numerous accidents.

b) District Cllr Quinn
i) The Local Plan has been approved by the Council. The aim is to have a valid plan by the time the unitary is formed. Wool will be conducting a  Neighbourhood Plan on how they will build in their village. 
ii) The Volunteer of the Year Award was well attended. For next year the Parish Council should nominate someone.
iii) A public inquiry will be held regarding the fare increase proposed by the Studland Ferry it will take place on the 24th and 25th September.
18/19/009  Planning Applications, Planning Appeals or Tree Works
Nothing to report.
18/19/010  To Approve the following Data Protection Documents
                    The following documents were officially adopted and signed by the Chairman
a) Privacy Policy and Freedom of Information Policy
b) Privacy Notice – For Staff, Councillors and Role Holders
18/19/011  Bestival and Camp Bestival
                     It was questioned if the green wall will be going up again and it was confirmed that it will be up before Camp Bestival takes place. From Accreditation, vehicles will have to travel through the village as there were concerns that vehicles would go off the trackway. It was requested that this information should be forwarded onto Cllr Weld.
18/19/012  Highways and Footpaths
a) There is a large crack approximately 6/7ft long and has resulted in the road breaking away in Cockles. It is believed to be caused by the local construction vehicles. County Cllr Brooks will investigate.
	      Action: The Clerk to report it online.
b) Cllr Pinnock complained to the construction workers about the amount of rubbish and they undertook a litter pick while he waited.
c) Cllr Weld questioned if the Parish Council could erect their own sign directing vehicles heading towards Wareham to use the bypass. County Cllr Brooks will find out from Dawn Atkins. The current signage can cause confusion as it implies that the bypass should only be used by military vehicles therefore supplementary signage is advisable.
d) It was suggested that the CIL money could be used to reinstall the finger post.
18/19/013  Correspondence Report 
a)  Correspondence Report - to receive and note the items on the report (attached)
b)   Bestival Community & External Stakeholder Meeting 20th March 2018. Action notes from the meeting. The next meeting will be held at 12.00pm on Wednesday 9th May at Purbeck District Council.
c)   Submission of the Bournemouth, Dorset and Poole Mineral Sites Plan & Waster Plan to the Secretary of State. This was submitted on the 29th March.
d)   CB&B - Local Residents Drop-In Invitation and General Information Sheets. Electronic version of information sheets delivered to residents.
e)   Updates from DAPTC. Details on Data Protection Officer, Clerks’ Pay scale and the Local Government Review.
f)   Findings published from consultation on new homes for Purbeck. The preferred option, or least disliked option, for where homes should be built in the District was Option A which would spread development across the District.

All items of correspondence were noted.

18/19/014  Annual Subscriptions
                   The SLCC subscriptions are due for renewal. The Clerk explained that she has 		not used any of the SLCC services and is happy to just receive the magazine 			which is £32 a year. The cost will be split with East Stoke and will mean the Parish 		Council will only have to pay £16.
18/19/015  Consultations or new Items for Discussion
Action Required- DAPTC Survey on LGR matters. How would your Council like to see local decision making operate? Responses by the 20th May.
As part of the local area based decision making they have requested a bottom up decision regarding who should manage which services. It was decided that the Parish Council does not have any strong opinions regarding this.
18/19/016  Commemorative Stone
                   The Stone has been ordered and it will be delivered in mid-Octob
18/19/017  Finance
a) Receipts
The following receipts were noted:
First half of the precept			£1,433.50
Community Levy				   £194.26

b) Payment Schedule.
It was proposed by Cllr Manuel and seconded by Cllr Weld that the following payment schedule was paid.

	Payee 
	Cheque number
	Amount/£
	
	For

	
	
	
	
	

	Miss E Maidment
	000443
	205.50
	
	Salary April - May

	Information Commissioner
British Telecommunications
Miss E Maidment
	000444

000445

000446
	35.00

2.00

5.49
	
	Data Protection Registration
Adoption of kiosks

Reimbursement for A4 paper


It was resolved that the above payment schedule was approved

c) The Risk assessment was duly signed. 
18/19/018    Year End Accounts Ending 31st March 2018
a) To receive a copy of the cashbook and the final budget report to 31st March 2018 (enclosed).
The final budget report was noted.
b)  To consider and approve the Annual Statement of the Receipts and Payments Accounts year ending 31st March 2018 and supporting statement (enclosed)
The statement of accounts and the supporting statement were circulated prior to the meeting.

The Annual statement of Accounts and the supporting statement were approved.
It was resolved that the Annual statement of Accounts and the supporting statement were approved. These were signed by the Chairman and Clerk.
 
18/19/019 PARISH COUNCIL ANNUAL RETURN
  	 For year ending 31st March 2018:
a) To complete, approve and sign Section 1 – The Annual Governance Statement of the Annual Return (enclosed)
Section 1 of the Annual Return and the explanation of differences were approved, to which all members unanimously agreed.

It was resolved that Section 1 of the Annual Return for year ending 31st March 2018, the end of year bank reconciliation and the explanation of differences were approved.  These were signed by both the Chairman and the Responsible Financial Officer.

b)  APPROVAL OF ANNUAL STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS
i)	To note the restatement of the Annual Statement of the Receipts and Payments Account year ending 31st March 2018 and note to these accounts.
  The Parish Councillors agreed that the answer to each question was affirmative on the Annual Governance Statement. The response to the Trust Fund question is not applicable as the Parish Council is not a sole trustee.
ii)	To consider and approve Section 2 of the Annual Return, end of year bank      reconciliation and the explanation of differences (enclosed) Annual Return year ending 31st March 2018
Section 2 of the Annual Return was approved, to which all members unanimously agreed.
It was resolved that Section 2 of the Annual Return for year ending 31st March 2018 was approved and signed by the Chairman and Clerk.

Internal Auditor’s Report
The Internal Auditor’s reports were circulated prior to the meeting. There were no issues arising from this audit.
The Internal Auditor’s written report and that on the Annual Return were noted.
18/19/020   Items for information or for inclusion on the next agenda
a) Cllr Manuel asked if the old oak that fell down during the winter storms could be made into a seat to make the commemorations of the ending of the First World War. It was suggested to place it near Park Lodge and ask Steve Lovett if he could make it. Before anything is planned the tree needs to be checked as it’s rotten and has a lot of metal in it. Cllr Barnes will speak to Steve Lovett and ask him for a quote.
b) It was asked if Steve Pack could give a demonstration on how to use the defibrillator. Cllr Barnes to contact him.
18/19/021    Date of the next Parish Council meeting
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 24th July 2018

With no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.14pm.



Chairman: ..........................................................................	 Date: 24th July 2018
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